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January 2023 

 
A MESSAGE FROM BCCWC PRESIDENT 
 
Happy New Year everyone!   With the hustle and bustle of the holidays behind us, 
we can all look forward to an exciting 2023.  By now, many of you are ready to 
start working on those New Year’s resolutions.  This year I am keeping it simple.  
Instead of a long list of goals, I am going to focus on just one:  To start each day 

with a positive attitude and a grateful heart.  Experts say that this is one of the keys to a healthy and happy life. 
 
Hopefully, everyone had a chance to read the December newsletter.  I was very excited to see all of the 
pictures of our new members.  Let’s do our best to make them feel welcome and support their involvement in 
whatever areas of the club that interest them.  I am very confident that together we will make 2023 a great 
year.  
 
In January, we will be collecting items for the Trinity Lutheran Food Pantry and also Cheery Notes for Seniors.  
Please bring your items to the January18 meeting. We will also be providing meals to two sites:  St John’s 
Homeless Shelter and the Wellspring facility.  The meals are served January 5 on the 1st Thursday of the 
month. 
 
I also want to let you know that in the upcoming months, the Board will continue reviewing all of your 
brainstorming suggestions and discussing progress at each of our Board meetings.  Updates on the 4 categories 
will be shared with you at our monthly membership meetings as part of the agenda. Thank you again for all of 
your valuable suggestions.  
 

Until next month, stay healthy, keep warm and know you are appreciated.  
 

Carol De Grand, President 

 
 

 
MEMBERSHIP 
BCCWC membership stands at 253. 
 

Those interested in joining or renewing can find a form on our website www.bccwc.org or click on the link 
below: 

http://www.bccwc.org/app/download/769185667/2022-23+Membership+Application.pdf 
Dianne Froelich (621-3357) joedianne3261@new.rr.com, 

Mary M Schroeder (676-1500) schroedermary949@gmail.com, 
 Membership Co-Directors 

 
 

 

http://www.bccwc.org/
http://www.bccwc.org/app/download/769185667/2022-23+Membership+Application.pdf
mailto:joedianne3261@new.rr.com
mailto:schroedermary949@gmail.com
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BCCWC HOLIDAY LUNCHEON 
 
Festive decorations and wonderful company set the tone for the annual holiday luncheon, this year held at 
Tundra Lodge on December 21.  Frank Hermans of Let Me Be Frank Productions entertained the crowd with a 
variety of holiday songs ala Elvis.  A delicious lunch and lively conversation filled out the afternoon, along with 
a raffle of holiday items, the 50/50 raffle and a variety of original birdhouses for a donation.  Thanks to the 
committee for organizing another successful luncheon to wrap up the BCCWC holiday season. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
MEETINGS REMINDER 
 

The January 18 meeting will be at the De Pere Community Center, 600 Grant Street in De Pere. 
 

Social: 12PM      Program: 1PM       Meeting: 1:30PM 
 

Our speaker this month is Michelle Erdman of Bellin Lifestyle Medicine.  She will have lots of good information 
on how we can begin and maintain a healthy lifestyle in 2023 and beyond. 

 
Carol Mau (227-3542) zinniea60@gmail.com, 

Susan Byrne (708-860-8878) susanbyrne9968@gmail.com, 
Program/Social Co-Directors 

 

COMMUNITY SERVICE 
 
FOOD PANTRY COLLECTION 
Our January 18 collection will benefit Trinity Lutheran Food Pantry located at 330 South Broadway 
Street in Green Bay.  The number of families requesting assistance from the pantry has almost 
doubled in the past few months.  The pantry is currently serving 80 families per month.  The items 
most needed are chunky soup, pancake syrup, pork and beans, and meals in a can such as 
SpaghettiOs and Ravioli.  We will be collecting donations from 10AM – 12:30PM at the De Pere 
Community Center.       

Terri Lewis (920-497-1651) ptlfam@new.rr.com,  
 Lois Mauermann (920-497-1354) lmauermann@new.rr.com, Co-chairs 

 
Karen Coppersmith's son,  

Frank Hermans, entertained with a  
number of Christmas tunes. 

 
 

138 members and guests gathered for the luncheon. 
 

 

Frank Hermans,  
the #4 Elvis impersonator in 2006,  

sang songs in Elvis style. 

 

mailto:zinniea60@gmail.com
mailto:susanbyrne9968@gmail.com
mailto:ptlfam@new.rr.com
mailto:lmauermann@new.rr.com
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CHEERY NOTES TO SENIORS 
Due to the tremendous response from the BCCWC membership, 175 Christmas cards and 
Christmas crafts were delivered to residents of both Allouez Parkside Village and The 
Courtyard at Bellevue.  Completed cards for distribution in January and February will be 
collected at the January 18 membership meeting.  Use your own cards or pick up blank 
cards from one of the chairs. 
  
“Six packs” will be available at the January meeting for distribution to nursing home 
residents in 2023.  Questions?  Call:  
  

Kathy Heyroth (615-8062) oheyrothkathy@gmail.com,  
Rosie Jonas (336-7057) rjonas@new.rr.com, Co-Chairs 

 
 
ST. JOHN’S MINISTRIES - ST. JOHN’S MEN’S SHELTER AND WOMEN’S SHELTER 
We will be serving a meal on Thursday, January 5, 2023, at both the Men’s Shelter on St. 
John Street and at the Women’s Shelter at 700 East Walnut Street.  Thanks to the 
wonderful sign up by our generous members at our Christmas luncheon, we have all the 
food we need for our meal at the Women’s Shelter. 
 
We still, however, have a few needs for the Men’s Shelter. 

¶ 2 large pans of hot vegetables, 1 large salad with dressing,  

¶ 4 loaves of garlic bread (2 people) (baked, sliced, and wrapped in foil).  

¶  We also need one more server. 
 
Please deliver your food to the shelters between 5PM - 5:30PM.  Please call us if you have any questions 
whatsoever, and if you can bring any of the food listed above.  Thank you again for all your generosity. 
 

Mary Kay Paulson 632-7473; 301-221-6327; mkpaulson@aol.com, 
Jan Clark 265-5744; janetclark71@yahoo.com; Co-Chairs 

 
 
BUILDING QUILTS FOR HABITAT FOR HUMANITY 

As reported by local news media, a new Habitat for Humanity 
homeowner will be having a very memorable Christmas this 
year.  Carmen and her 3 children received the keys to their new home 
on December 13, 2022.  BCCWC was acknowledged for its hand-sewn 
quilt which will make their home comfortable and cozy.  This was 
Habitat's 131st home since the late 1980's and BCCWC's  44th quilt 
since February, 2016.  Thanks to our many quilters for making this 
project a success.  Our goal for 2023:  50 quilts presented to new 
Habitat for Humanity homeowners. 
 

Looking for a winter project?  Make a quilt for a new homeowner of a Habitat for Humanity home! 
For more information, contact one of the co-chairs: 
 

 Mary Schrickel (609-4651) mary_habitat@hotmail.com, 
Gina Reinardy (664-6501) ginareinardy@gmail.com, Co-chairs 

 

 
 

 

mailto:oheyrothkathy@gmail.com
mailto:rjonas@new.rr.com
mailto:mkpaulson@aol.com
mailto:janetclark71@yahoo.com
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mailto:ginareinardy@gmail.com
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HSHS ST. VINCENT CHILDREN’S HOSPITAL – CHILD LIFE DEPARTMENT 
  
Christmas spirits were high as twenty 
Christmas trees were adorned with lights, 
ornaments, tree tops, and then bagged to be 
delivered to brighten the hospital rooms of the 
children and teens during the holiday season.  
The afternoon was filled with fellowship and 
the joy of what many helping hands can 
accomplish.  Thank you to everyone that 
participated, in some way, to make this 
Christmas Tree project such a success! 
 

February is ‘Child Life Collection’ month!  Child Life staff has requested small [ŜƎƻ Yƛǘǎ and small tƭŀȅ 5ƻƘ YƛǘǎΦ  
These items are the perfect way to direct the children’s attention to something fun.  Your kindness and 
generosity are always appreciated! 

 
‘Beanie Boos’, teddy bears, and stuffed animals are always 
accepted.  If possible, the Child Life Staff has requested that 
they be no larger than 6-8 inches due to storage restrictions.   
 
Happy New Year wishes to all!  A sincere thank you for the 
amazing support of the HSHS St. Vincent Children’s Hospital in 
the past year.  None of it could have happened without all of 
you!    
 

Sue Vyse (920-562-3273) smvyse@gmail.com, 
Kathy Aicher (920-265-5094) kaicher@new.rr.com, Co-Chairs 

 
 
 
 
 
RIBBON OF HOPE 
BCCWC will be participating in the Ribbon of Hope event again next November.  It was a 
lot of fun putting together the beautiful wreaths. The committee is looking forward to 
creating even more amazing projects.    
 
As you're packing up your holiday decorations, please consider donating some that you 
used to love but that need a new home to the Ribbon of Hope committee.  Bring those 
items (non-breakable) to the January meeting and give them to Pat Russo.  They will all be used in the projects 
next year, and you'll be bringing joy to a new family. 
 

Pat Russo (920-655-3990) prusso@new.rr.com, Chair 

 
 
 

Mary Anne Froelich and Julie Arts deliver the finished 
trees to a grateful (and cold!) HSHS staff member. 

mailto:smvyse@gmail.com
mailto:kaicher@new.rr.com
mailto:prusso@new.rr.com
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ONE STITCH AT A TIME 
 
We hope everyone had a nice holiday season and that  you are now ready to get the 
knitting needles and crochet hooks going.  Don’t forget One Stitch at a Time blanket 
collection for House of Hope and Wellspring at the spring meeting on May 17.   Any 
questions? Please contact Jean or Pat.  Thank you in advance. 
 

Pat Hearden (920-432-5871) phearden@aol.com,      
 Jean Allegeyer  (920-639-2980) jmallgeyer@msn.com, Co-Chairs 

 
 
FUNDRAISING 
 
GOLF OUTING 

The golf outing is returning!  New member, Beth Propp, has agreed to chair the event, 
even though she's not a golfer.  "You don't need to be a golfer in order to organize an 
event."  That's the spirit! 
 
Put the date on your calendar now;  June 12, 2023, at MidVallee Golf Course.  More  
information to come in future newsletters. 

 
Sue Protzman (217-3014) protz511@new.rr.com, 

Lynette Van Den Heuvel (264-2480) nettiemayou@me.com, 
Darlene Rohm (303-870-6400) darlenehh@yahoo.com, Fundraising Co-Directors 

 
BRIDGE LESSONS 
²ŀƴǘ ǘƻ ƛƳǇǊƻǾŜ ȅƻǳǊ ōǊƛŘƎŜ ǎƪƛƭƭǎΚ  Bridge lessons are being offered by Ron Niesing, as a BCCWC fundraiser on 
the 2nd  and 4th  Wednesday afternoons in January and February.  Lessons are $12/session.  Lessons will take 
place from 1-3PM at the Elks Club at 3195 S. Ridge Rd. in Ashwaubenon.   
 
January 11 - Main Topic: [ŜŀŘǎ 
Review Item: Reverse Drury 
 
January 25 - Main Topics: {ǘǊƻƴƎ aƛŎƘŀŜƭǎΣ ¦ƴǳǎǳŀƭ нb¢ 
Review Items: Rule of 15, Rule of 20, Weak 2's with Feature 
 
February 8 - Main Topic: 5ƻǳōƭŜǎ 
Review Items: Balancing and Scoring 
 
February 22 - Main Topic: WŀŎƻōȅ нb¢ 
Review Item: Transfers 
 
Sign up with Sue Protzman (920-498-0258 or 920-217-3014).  Payment for all of the sessions you are attending 
is due at the first class or to Sue Protzman before.  Please make 1 check for all your sessions to BCCWC; memo 
line:  Bridge lessons. 
 

 Sue Protzman (920-217-3014) protz511@new.rr.com 

 

 

mailto:phearden@aol.com
mailto:jmallgeyer@msn.com
mailto:protz511@new.rr.com
mailto:nettiemayou@me.com
mailto:darlenehh@yahoo.com
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CARD & GAME DAY FUNDRAISER 

Mark your calendars for April 26 for the 
annual spring Card & Game Day Fund-
raiser.  New venue, new adventure!   
Iconic Riverside Ballroom will be ready 
for us.  It  has assured those who are concerned that 
they have padded chairs!   Watch for the registration 
form and more information in future newsletters.   

 
 Sue Protzman (217-3014) prost511@new.rr.com, Chair 

 
 
 
MAH JONGG FUNDRAISER 

 
Buy your 2023 Mah Jongg card through our fundraiser and benefit BCCWC.  Cards are $14; large print cards 
are $15.  BCCWC will receive $5 for each card ordered.  The card will be mailed to your home and you will also 
receive the National Mah Jongg League annual newsletter.  The form for ordering the cards is available on the 
BCCWC.org website under the Fundraising tab or you may call/email Betty Jensen.  We already have orders for 
30 cards! 
 
If you ordered a card last year, I already have your address.  You can write a 
check to BCCWC and note on the memo line how many cards you want.  If 
you prefer paying with cash, please put the cash in an envelope with a note 
stating your name and how many cards you want.  PLEASE do not give me a 
stack of cash and a sticky note.  Everything needs to be clear so there will be  
no mistakes. 
 
The deadline for orders is January 18, 2023.  Ask your Mah Jongg friends to buy their cards through BCCWC as 
well.  
 
Registration form: http://www.bccwc.org/app/download/769289802/2023+MahJongg+card+order+form.pdf  

    
Betty Jensen (920-770-6642) bettyjensen48@gmail.com, Chair 

 
 
 
DONATE A BUCK, GET A BOOK 

 
January is a perfect month to share books you have already read!  We all look forward to 
seeing a new assortment of books to get us through the long, cold winter months.  Bring all 
your leftover books to the January 18 meeting for all to enjoy!  Please remember to take back 
home any of your books that are not chosen. 

 
Leah Dumke (920-499-2308) leahdumke@gmail.com, Chair 

 
 

mailto:prost511@new.rr.com
http://www.bccwc.org/app/download/769289802/2023+MahJongg+card+order+form.pdf
mailto:bettyjensen48@gmail.com
mailto:leahdumke@gmail.com
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FELLOWSHIP 
 
IŀǇǇȅ bŜǿ ¸ŜŀǊ ǘƻ ŀƭƭΗ  aŀȅ ǿŜ ŜƴƧƻȅ ŜŀŎƘ ƻǘƘŜǊϥǎ ŎƻƳǇŀƴȅ 
ƻŦǘŜƴ ǘƘǊƻǳƎƘƻǳǘ ǘƘŜ ƴŜǿ ȅŜŀǊΦ 
 
Neville Museum Christmas Outing:   
 
Beth Propp organized the Christmas Window exhibit at The 
Neville Museum on the first Wednesday in December.  Five 
members attended and they enjoyed lunch at The Creamery 
afterwards.    
 
 
Upcoming:   
 
Mah Jongg Lessons: 
 
If you are looking for a fun way to keep your brain alert, consider signing up for Mah Jongg 
lessons in January or February.  Sue Sinclair, along with Carey Lheureux and Brenda Johnson (plus others as 
available) will be giving introductory lessons on Wednesdays at the Ashwaubenon Community Center.  
Time:  11-12:30PM  
Dates:  January 4, 11 and 25 and February 1, 8 and 22   
 
You should plan to attend either session so that you can get a background in the game.  You can stay to watch 
others play at 1 PM or join a table if you are comfortable with playing.  
 
There will be a sign-up sheet at the December meeting or contact Sue Sinclair at 920 432-3428 or 
upnative1979@yahoo.com to register.  We have 3 members signed up for January. 
 
 
 
“Dinner Dames” Supper Club 
 

Our next outing is scheduled for Thursday, January 19, at Sammy's Pizza.  At this point, we have 8 members 
signed up for pizza or pasta or salad at Sammy's.  Contact Mary Schneider at mschneider1810@gmail.com by 
January 15. 
 
 
/ƭƛǇ ϧ {ŀǾŜΥ  aŜŜǘ Ϫ пΥолΣ ƻǊŘŜǊ Ϫ рta 

Date (Thursdays) Location Contact 

January 19 Sammy's Pizza Mary Schneider 

February 23 Nakashima's Beth Propp 

March 30 St. Brendan's Inn Mary Rahr 

April 27 Prime Quarter Mary Jo Piskor 

May 25 Drift Inn Elaine Gerhold 

 

mailto:upnative1979@yahoo.com
mailto:mschneider1810@gmail.com
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You must sign up for each restaurant separately so we can alert the restaurant a few days in advance. Sign-
up sheets will be available at all the monthly meetings or email the contact person. We hope you can join us 
for one or some or all of them. 
 

Bingo!  Meet at the IMAC at the casino at 10 AM on Friday, January 20, to play bingo 
either on an electronic device or using papers and dobbers.  Prices begin at $19.  We 
should be finished around noon.  At least 5 of us will be there to have some fun!  
Register with Lynn Arnesen (see below for contact information). 
 
Hearing Aid Seminar:  

 
Sign up at the January meeting to hear from a representatives from Bay Care, Sam's Club 
and All About Hearing as they describe their services and hearing aid options.  We will 
order breakfast and then hear from the speakers.  Joan Zittlow is chairing this.  You can 
reach her at 920 857-7759 with any questions or to register. 
 

¶ January 24, 9 AM at the Village Grille on Hoffman Road.   

¶ We have 12 registrants.  There's room for at least 10 more.  Bring a friend!  Register by January 19.   
 
 
Looking ahead to 2023:  Details and other events will be announced as they are finalized.   

¶ Ladies Night at American Antiques and Jewelry in late March.  Details to follow. 

¶ Allouez Village Band Concert:  March 20, 7 PM at the Ashwaubenon PAC. 

¶ Cooking Class:  April 17 @ 6—7:30 PM @ Season to Taste on Lineville Road. $20. Theme:  Spring 
Harvest  We already have 2 registrations.  Contact Lynn Arnesen to register or sign up at the monthly 
meetings.  Space is limited to 16 people.   

 
The Fellowship committee met in December to review the suggestions made at the October meeting.  Some of 
the suggestions need more clarification, but several of them are being pursued, such as a Ladies Lunch Bunch 
group.  An organizational meeting for this will be held in May.   Beth Propp is organizing this. Stay tuned! 
Please let any one of us know if you’d like to plan something or join the committee. "If everyone does a little, 
no one has to do a lot."   
 
Standing Activities:   
 

¶ The Book Club is led by Meg Deem.  See below for details.  

¶ Wednesday Mah Jongg will continue to be held at the Ashwaubenon Community Center on Anderson 
Drive. The site is easily accessible with plenty of parking.  Games are played between 1 and 3:30 PM in 
the lobby area of the building.  Betty Jensen continues to be the contact for this.  If you are interested 
in playing on any Wednesday, text Betty at 920-770-6642 to be included in any texts related to it, or 
just show up.  Contact Sue Sinclair if you are interested in learning how to play Mah Jongg.   

 
Lynn Arnesen (201-739-3941) lynn.arnesen@aol.com,  

Sue Sinclair (432-3428) upnative1979@yahoo.com, 
Joan Zittlow (857-7749) joanzittlow@gmail.com, Fellowship Co-Directors 

 
 

mailto:lynn.arnesen@aol.com
mailto:upnative1979@yahoo.com
mailto:joanzittlow@gmail.com
http://www.flickr.com/photos/soitiki/5090179510/
https://creativecommons.org/licenses/by-nc-nd/3.0/
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BOOK CLUB 
 
The book club had a wonderful luncheon at the Village Grill prior to the December discussion of ²Ŝǎǘ ǿƛǘƘ 
DƛǊŀŦŦŜǎΦ  It was a chance to catch up with everyone and share the highlights of the past year.  Hopefully 
everyone enjoyed their holidays and are ready for the new year.  
 

This is the perfect time to make a resolution to read more, learn something new and join a new group of 
friends.  The BCCWC book club makes it easy to do all three!  Join us for the first meeting of 2023 on January 9 
at 1PM in the lower level of the Kress library.  We will be discussing ¢ƘŜ [ƛǘǘƭŜ tŀǊƛǎ .ƻƻƪǎƘƻǇ by Nina George.  
Internationally bestselling and filled with warmth and adventure, it is a love letter to books, meant for anyone 
who believes in the power of stories to shape people’s lives. 
 
Book Summary: 
Monsieur Perdu calls himself a literary apothecary. From his floating bookstore in a barge on the Seine, he 
prescribes novels for the hardships of life. Using his intuitive feel for the exact book a reader needs, Perdu 

mends broken hearts and souls. The only person he can't seem to heal through literature is 
himself; he's still haunted by heartbreak after his great love disappeared. She left him with 
only a letter, which he has never opened. 
After Perdu is finally tempted to read the letter, he hauls anchor and departs on a mission to 
the south of France, hoping to make peace with his loss and discover the end of the story. 
Joined by a bestselling but blocked author and a lovelorn Italian chef, Perdu travels along the 
country’s rivers, dispensing his wisdom and his books, showing that the literary world can 
take the human soul on a journey to heal itself. 
 

Since we can’t control the weather and know that old man winter has arrived, I’m sharing the next couple of 
books.  On February 6, we will be talking about tŜǊǇŜǘǳŀƭ ²Ŝǎǘ by Mesha Maren.  March 6 will find us 
discussing bŜȄǘ ¸ŜŀǊ ƛƴ IŀǾŀƴŀ by Chanel Cleeton.  So, mark your calendar and join us for lively conversation 
on a cold winter day. 
 

     Meg Deem (920 288-9922) mmdeem0135@gmail.com, Chair 

 
 
 
 
COMMUNICATIONS 
 
UPDATE FOR THE BCCWC DIRECTORY:  CORRECTION 
 
Please change the email address for Mary Rahr from maryrahr@gmail.com to 
maryrahr1@gmail.com.  We apologize for the mistake.  
 

Nancy Daniels, Lizz Jayne, Chris Rosera 
Communications Co-Directors 

 
 

mailto:mmdeem0135@gmail.com
mailto:maryrahr@gmail.com
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IN MEMORIUM        
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Yours in fellowship, fun and community good works,  
 
Kathy Szymanski and Margaret Georgia, Co-Editors  
BCCWC Communications Team 
Brown County Community Women’s Club, Inc. 
www.bccwc.org 
 
 

 

 

Dorothy Perpich, a valued member of BCCWC since 2011, passed away peacefully on 
December 14, at her home.  Dorothy was a member of the Kress Library Garden 
committee as well as the St. John's Ministry volunteers.  Her commitment to helping  
others went well beyond BCCWC to include St Vincent DePaul , Green Bay Botanical Gardens 
and her church.  Her kindness and commitment will be greatly missed. 
 
A book will be donated to the Kress library in memory of Dorothy.  The specific book will be  
announced in a later newsletter. 
 
Bonnie Zima 
Bereavement/Memorial Book Chair 
 
 Dettmann, a valued member of BCCWC since 2017, passed away  
peacefully on Monday, November 15, 2022.  Mary Ann was an avid bridge player with BCCWC 
as well as with other groups in the Green Bay area.  Her fellow players knew her as a fierce 
competitor.  Mary Ann was a Life Member of the American Contract Bridge League, having 
reached the level of Ruby Life Master.  She also enjoyed playing golf and traveling.   
 
Mary Ann’s obituary can be found at:  
https://prokowall.com/obituaries/search/dettmann/ 

 
 

 

                                                                                  Bonnie Zima, Memorial Chair 
 

http://www.bccwc.org/
https://prokowall.com/obituaries/search/dettmann/

